Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to

QUEENSLAND, AUSTRALIA

World Wide Sending Church:
New Testament Baptist Missions Fall Creek Baptist Church
P.O.Box 725
Kings Mountain, NG 28086 3520 Fall C-reek Church Road
(704) 730-1440 Jonesville, NC 28642

March News

Dear Praying Friends:

“There is no limit to what can be done for Christ if it does not matter who gets the credit.” I am not
sure whom I heard say this but I am sure they will not mind not getting the credit. The focus of our
ministry, whatever it is that the Lord allows us to do for Him, should be to glorify God. Often
though, we want men to pat us on the back and tell us how good we are. Encouragement is good,
but when our desire for approval leads to jealousy and envy of others, then we must repent and
redirect our focus. May the Lord help us not to care who else gets the credit but Him.

The past month has been a busy and exciting time at Grace Baptist Church. Besides conducting the
regular church services, Kelly has had opportunities to teach four weekly Religious Education
classes in the public schools. Many of these children know very little if anything about Christ. For
many of their families, their gods are sport and leisure. Please pray that God will open many doors
of opportunity through this outreach.

We have had several visitors come along to services. One lady has been coming regularly to the
Sunday moming services. Please pray that the Lord will continue to grow our church both
numerically and in maturity. Christ’s great burden was to reach people. That is also our desire at

Grace.

Thank you for being our friends, for praying for us, and for supporting us ﬁnanc1a11y May the Lord
grant you opportunities to share the gospel with those around you this week.

In Christ,

Kelly, Becca, and Clarisse Gilliam

“... the harvest truly is plenteous, but the labourers are few; Pray ye the Lord of the harvest,

that he will send forth labourers into his harvest.” —
—Matthew 9:37-38



